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Annual Report 2020

[image: ][image: ]2020 What a year! We started off with some of our adult members enjoying a private tour of Hartlebury Castle, near Kidderminster followed by a delicious afternoon tea. Then came the much-anticipated Region event ‘Celebrate’ held on Thinking Day 22nd February at the NEC, Birmingham. What an amazing event this was, we had 23 Units out of 28 attend, 4 full coaches joining together with 13,000 other members, probably the largest Girlguiding event many of us will attend. Everyone had a fantastic day enjoying the many varied activities including a fairground but the silent disco was the biggest hit of all. 

In March, the suspension of meetings due to Covid-19 shocked us all and keeping members safe became our top priority. Lockdown affected everyone differently, bringing many challenges, but for many of our Units Guiding continued virtually. It was inspiring to see how quickly many adapted to Zoom….. starting with bingo and scavenger hunts moving slowly on to badge work and more complex activities like cake in a mug (which went down a treat). Some of our Units haven’t met at all which is fine, everyone’s circumstances are different and we have respected that. 
[image: ]One of our Leaders-In-Training Sophie took on the 2.6 Challenge to help save UK’s Charities, she walked 26 miles and raised £220 for our Division.
Some Leaders preferred face-to-face meetings and were able to meet up later in the year. Blackwell became a regular meeting place for several of our Units providing a fantastic variety of outdoor activities.  
In November many of our Units joined in to support the partnership with BBC Children in Need. The Act Your Age Challenge was easy to adapt and funds donated. The Blackmore 50 Challenge has also been enjoyed by some of our Units and continues into 2021.  Encouragingly by the end of the year Bronze, Silver and Gold Section Awards have been earned, celebrations are to come. 
A special thank you to all our volunteers during this unusual and challenging year, we are certainly looking forward to better times ahead.
Sarah Hill, Redditch Division Commissioner
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